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January 3, 2010
              The Epiphany of the Lord 
Saturday, January 2

  4:00 – Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, January 3

  8:00 – Christopher Thompson – Memorial

  9:30 – Addison Bree Barrett – 1st Anniversary

 11:30 – Irene Lubinsky – Memorial

Saturday, January 9

  4:00 – Clement Powers – Memorial

Sunday, January 10

  8:00 – Parishioners or St. John

  9:30 – Gene Biagi – 27th Anniversary

 11:30 – John Pohl – 2nd Anniversary

Important Dates

Tue. 1/5 – CCD Classes resume for grades 1-8

Daily Mass for 2010

Beginning Monday, January 4th Mass will be celebrated at 7:00am & 9:00am on Monday through Friday at St. Thomas Aquinas Parish in Bridgewater.  Fr. Wally will be one of the regular celebrants at the 9:00am Mass.  Also note that if there is a Holy Day, Mass will be celebrated here at St. John at 9:00am and 7:00pm.
CCD Classes
CCD classes resume Tuesday, January 5th for Grades 1-8.  Classes resume for grade 9 & 10 on Sunday, January 10th.
Parish Calendars for 2010
We have beautiful 2010 Calendars thanks to our local Funeral Home (Prophett-Chapman, Cole & Gleason).  The Calendars are on the ushers’ tables.  Please take one home!

Volunteers Appreciation Party
We are inviting all those who volunteer in our Parish to an “Appreciation Party” on January 22nd at the Commercial Club in East Bridgewater.  Cocktails will be at 6:00 and Dinner at 7:00.  So if you are a Liturgical Minister; someone who cleans the church; teaches or helps with CCD; belongs to any of the parish ministries or committees; Peer Minister; Usher; Greeter; Collection counter; a member of the Catholic Women’s Club; etc., you are invited to come and join us for an evening of food, friends and festivities. Please call us at 508-378-4207 or 508-378-1521 to RVSP.  We need a count of attendees by 1/18.

Our Shared Treasure
December 27, 2009 Collection: $6194

Christmas Collection: $8,657.45

Grand Annual Collection: $4070

Please remember the Church in your will.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $35,216 has been collected to date. The collection will continue through the end of January. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   

        St. Vincent de Paul
In this season of giving, the pantry has been very fortunate to receive so many gifts and donations.

We would like to thank everyone and we will keep you and your families in our prayers during this holy season of Christmas.
Pro-Life Baby Shower

The pro-life committee will host the annual Parish Baby Shower from January 2nd through January 24th.  All donations will assist needy mothers within the Archdiocese who have chosen life for their babies.  The following items are needed:
Disposable Diapers   Diaper bags
Crib sheets  Baby towels
"Sleep and play" sleepers (sizes 0-3, 3-6, 6-9, 9-12)
Nightgowns
Toiletries (wipes, rash ointment, baby shampoo, baby soap, baby lotion, powder, baby nail clippers, baby thermometers)
Blanket Sleepers (sizes 6-12 months)
Receiving blankets
Crib sheets
Rattles   Pacifiers   Teethers
Baby Bottles 
Donations can be placed in the "crib" located in the church.   All items will be picked up following the 11:30am Mass on Sunday, January 24th.  Please do not wrap the items. 
Thank you for your assistance!  Please contact Missy Schrader at 508-350-0017 or missyschrader@verizon.net with any questions or to join the Pro-life committee. 
A message from the Pastor…


Dear Friends,

There’s an old poem about a parish priest who climbed a high church steeple to be nearer God so that he could better hear God’s word and pass it on to the people.  But the higher the priest climbed, the further from God he seemed to get. Finally, in desperation, the priest cried out from the very top of the steeple, “God, speak to me!  God, where are you?”  And, at that moment, the priest heard a voice crying out from far below, “My Son, here I am!  Down here on earth among my people!”

Today, we celebrate the Feast of the Epiphany.  This day celebrates the coming of some wise men from the East to honor Jesus.  These wise men, called Magi, were the instructors of Persian kings.  They were the most learned of men in their time.  They came from a part of the world known today as Iraq and Iran.

Their learning told them that a great king was about to be born in the world.  So one night, when they saw a strange star, they set out to follow it.  Their search led them not to a mountain top, nor to the midst of a desert.  Rather, it led them to a tiny village of poor, ignorant people.  It led them to a cave in a hillside.

There are two lessons to this feast.  First, that God has truly come down from Heaven to live among his people.  With the birth of this child, God comes into our history.  God breaks into the particularity of the Jewish people and is manifest in person for all of us.  In this act, there stands open to us the reality of  God, whose power is grasped not so much in terms of force as in terms of love.  The mystery, long hidden, is now revealed.  The birth of this child, and indeed his entire life, should make it possible for us to see that God’s own deepest concern is our salvation.  In this birth, God identifies with our cause and our concern.  In the humanity of Jesus, God is present in the struggle to overcome the movement of evil, both individual and social, that is the stuff of human life and human history.

And the second lesson is that the people among whom God chose to live were not saints in monasteries, intellectuals in universities, or kings in palaces.  He chose to dwell among the poor, the homeless, and the hungry.

If we are to find God in our own world today, we must look for Him in the same place that the Magi found him.  Not among  the great and powerful, but among the lowly and the powerless.

If we are to find Jesus in our world, we must look among the poor, the hungry, the grieving and the homeless.  Recall the famous passage in Matthew’s Gospel when the king says to the people on his left, “I was hungry…thirsty...homeless…ill... and in prison, and you did not care for me…what you did not do for one of these least ones, you did not do for me!”

Let’s end with a poem that sums up the message of Epiphany:

“When the song of the Angels is stilled,

When the star in the sky is gone,

When the Kings and Princes are home,

When the Shepherds are back with their
  flocks, the work of Christmas begins:

To feed the hungry,

To release the prisoners,

To rebuild the nations,

To bring peace among brothers,

To make music with the heart.”

Let the work of Christmas begin today!!
God Bless,

 Fr. Wally

300 Club Winners for December

 Our winners for our December drawing are: Marilyn Gammon, Margaret Snook, Joan Cummings and Maria Veiga.  

